
PUBLIC NOTICE
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (SCHOOL STREETS) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2023

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL made the above Order on
13th December 2023, the effects of which are:

1 To introduce a School Street (Prohibition of Motor Vehicles) Monday to Friday: 8:00 – 9:30am
& 2:15 – 3:45pm (during school term time only) restriction in the following roads:
a Brownlow Avenue, From its junction with Redlands Drive to its junction with Peartree

Avenue
b Cutbush Lane, From its junction with Meggeson Avenue to its junction with Coachmans

Copse
c English Road, From its junction with Imperial Avenue to its junction with Foundry Lane
d Kesteven Way, From its junction with Rutland Way and Aberdour Close, eastwards for

its remaining length
2 To introduce a School Street (Prohibition of Motor Vehicles) Monday to Friday: 2:15 – 3:45pm

(during school term time only) restriction in Dimond Road, From its junction with Newtown
Road to its junction with Ash Tree Road

Note access will be maintained for residents within the closure area in accordance with the Councils
School Street policy.

The Order will come into operation on 2nd January 2024.

The Council will be considering in due course whether the provisions of the Order shall continue in
force indefinitely.

Any person may object to the making of an Order for the purpose of such indefinite continuation,
within six months of this experimental Order coming into force, or within six months of any
subsequent variation or modification to this Order coming into force, whichever may be the later.

Any objection or other representation relating to this Order must be submitted in writing via the
Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal Team at
Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14 7LY quoting the Order title and, where
objecting, stating the grounds for the objection.

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and address of the person
submitting it, may be made available for public inspection.

Copies of the Order, relevant map and statement of reasons can be viewed online at
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected on Wednesdays and Fridays 9am – 4pm at
the Southampton and Fareham Legal Services Partnership in the Civic Centre, Southampton SO14
7LY. Further information may also be obtained from the Highways division on 075 1348 3182.

Dated: 15th December 2023

Richard Ivory, Solicitor
Director of Legal, Governance & HR
Southampton and Fareham Legal Services Partnership


